## South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular meeting of the South Pymatuning Board of Supervisors was held on April 12, 2017 at 7:00PM in the municipal building with Assistant Chairperson Brian Geisel and Rose Lyons. Michaelene was absent from the meeting.

The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag.

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the minutes of the March 08, 2017 Regular meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

## **Public Comment:**

Luanne Saluga spoke about amending Woman's Voters Rights and would like to see the Supervisors involved along with residents. She is part of the organizing group of Mercer County. She wanted the public to know they are working very hard to push Senate Bill 22 and House Bill 722. She would like to see a Resolution passed. The website is <a href="https://www.Fairdistrictspa.com">www.Fairdistrictspa.com</a> news letters were also passed out.

Don Morrow asked if the township received funds for unconventional gas wells. He also would like to see the Break Retarder Ordinance passed. He mentioned the Road Scholar program for our road crew to attend. Don would like to see the wall on Buckeye Dr. looked at and ditching done on that road.

Ed Wilson spoke about the semis that are on posted roads and advised the board to speak to Dean Dairy again about the trucks and to do this several times a year. He said the roads are deteriorating and the township won't be able to afford the repairs. He expressed the importance of having Dean Dairy and suggested possibly putting larger signs up for drivers.

Dan Sump asked about the water on Tamarack Dr. and Shadow Dr. He said there was almost an accident there because of the water. Lyons said the solicitor is dealing with the issue with the homeowner.

Dennis Sump advised there are big pot holes on Robertson Rd. about 8-10 inches. He also advised the board that he knows someone who needs community service and is willing to do work for the township. Dennis also had concerns about a crotch-rocket speeding down Tamarack Dr. and would like the police to be informed.

Guyla Sump would like to see more police exposure on Tamarack Dr. She notified the supervisors about speeders a month ago and is still not seeing police. She witnessed an accident there about a month ago.

Sheryl Wilson expressed her concerns about speeders also.

Police and Fire reports were read.

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the bills totaling \$71,148.27 and payroll total \$30,727.10. Motion passed unanimously.

It was announced that Tri-County will have a bulk pick up for the week of April 10<sup>th</sup>, 2017 on normal collection days along with a leaf pickup for the week of April 24<sup>th</sup>, 2017 on normal collection days.

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Rose Lyons to hire summer help at the rate of \$10.00hr. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Rose Lyons to amend Resolution 6, 2016 water rates. Motion passed unanimously.

Supervisor Lyons announced that they met with Hartford to discuss repairing the intersection of Buckeye and Orangeville Rd. They would buy the material and the township would do the labor. She said the Eagle Scout project is coming along good on Barry Rd. with the cleanup. She announced there will be a culvert repair at Rutledge and Carlisle next week. It was announced that there are other culverts that need repaired throughout the township. Lyons said the township needs to focus on maintenance issues before spending money on paving or tar n chip to avoid the deterioration to the roads.

A motion was made by Brian Geisel and seconded by Rose Lyons to adjourn the meeting at 7:35PM. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted Rose Lyons Secretary